
SUPERVISORS OF FAIRVIEW TOWNSHIP 
7471 McCray Road 
Fairview, PA 16415 

Regular Meeting 

February 6, 2020 

7:00 P.M. 

The Regular Meeting of the Supervisors of Fairview Township was called to order at  

7:00 P.M. on February 6, 2020 by Chairman Peter Kraus, followed with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.   

PRESENT: Supervisors Peter Kraus, Ralph Heidler and Mark Gennuso; 

Assistant Planning/Zoning Officer Brandon Pratt; Assistant Secretary/Treasurer 

Julie Lindvay; Andrew Holland. P.E., Urban Engineers. 

 

Visitors:  Tony Mitcho – 8400 Beckman Road; Larry Biggie – 6928 W. Lake Road 

 

CITIZEN’S CONCERNS/INQUIRIES: 

Larry Biggie presented EOP revision packets to the supervisors, which they will review 

and revisit at a later meeting.  Per Mr. Gennuso, a resolution would have to be passed 

changing the revision date on the EOP.   

MINUTES:     

Unanimous approval was given for the Regular Meeting Minutes of December 19, 2019 

on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. Heidler. Unanimous.    

PAYMENT OF BILLS:   

Mr. Gennuso made motion to approve Checks:  17189-17204 and 17206-17215 in the 

amount of $75,895.35, Mr. Heidler seconded. Unanimous.  

ENGINEER’S REPORT: 

See attached. 

PLANNING/ZONING REPORT: 

The Kraus Subdivision was tabled. 

Mr. Gennuso made motion to approve the stormwater easement agreement as 

submitted by Fairview Industrial Realty, seconded by Mr. Heidler, unanimous. 

 

 



NEW BUSINESS: 

Mr. Gennuso motioned to purchase a new Kubota L 6060HSTC tractor with Land Pride 

AFM4214 mower at COSTARS price of $24,913.88 after trade, seconded by Mr. 

Heidler, unanimous. 

 
SUPERVISORS’ REPORT: 
 
Mr. Heidler shared that they are getting the list ready to bid early for paving. 
 
Mr. Gennuso has contacted Mobilcom to have the controller for disaster siren replaced.  
This will be tested in March.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT:  
 
Larry Biggie has gotten the Facebook page up and running for emergency 
management. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:44 P.M. on motion by Mr. Gennuso, seconded by Mr. 
Heidler. Unanimous. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Julie Lindvay 

Assistant Secretary/Treasurer 

 


